
From: Wilkins, Sam <Swilkins@ohr.sc.gov>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 10/3/2013 1:44:23 PM
Subject: RE: Minnesota's SmART Program

Christian,
That will be very helpful.  Thanks and thanks again for meeting with us this morning.
 
Sam
 
From: Soura, Christian 
 
Sent: Thursday, October 03, 2013 12:42 PM
 
To: Wilkins, Sam
 
Subject: Minnesota's SmART Program
 
Sam,
 
                Through a fluke of timing, I was talking to Minnesota’s Deputy Commissioner for Administration a few 
minutes ago.  I mentioned our meeting this morning, and noted this report about their Small Agency Resource Team 
(SmART):
 
http://mn.gov/admin/images/Report_SMART_Program.pdf
 
                This might be helpful for your project.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail and any files transmitted with it contain information from the SC Budget and Control Board’s Human Resources Division 
which may be confidential or privileged. It is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the named addressee, you 
should not disseminate, distribute, or copy this e-mail. Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this e-mail by mistake and delete this e-mail from 
your system and destroy all electronic and hard copies of the communication, including attachments. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this e-
mail are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the SC Budget and Control Board.
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